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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S3-14-28 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group/ Division of Reimbursement Review 

Susan Birch, Director 
MaryAnne Lindeblad, Medicaid Director 
Health Care Authority 
PO Box 45502 
Olympia, WA 98504-5010 

RE: TN 19-0031 

Dear Ms. Birch and Ms. Lindeblad: 

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-B of your Medicaid State plan 
submitted under transmittal number (TN) 19-0031.  The proposed amendment was submitted to 
add a reimbursement methodology and increase the reimbursement rate for secure withdrawal 
management and stabilization. 

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment for 
incorporation into the official State Plan with an effective date of January, 1, 2020.  A copy of 
the CMS-179 and the approved plan page(s) are enclosed with this letter. 

If you have any questions, please call DRR analyst James Moreth at (206) 615-2043 or by email 
at James.Moreth@CMS.HHS.GOV. 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Acting Director 

Enclosures 

February 12, 2020



12/31/19 2/12/2020

Todd McMillion Acting Director

1/1/2020



REVISION ATTACHMENT 4.19-B 
Page 21a 

STATE PLAN UNDER TITLE XIX OF THE SOCIAL SECURITY ACT 

STATE: ____________WASHINGTON______________ 
________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
TN# 19-0031   Approval Date: ______       Effective Date 1/1/20 
Supersedes 
TN# 19-0023 

D. Rehabilitative Services

3. Alcohol/Drug Treatment and Detoxification Services

Payment for detoxification services provided in freestanding Medicaid Agency-approved
alcohol/drug treatment centers is on a fee-for-service basis, with one day being the unit of
service.  The Medicaid Agency pays the lesser of the usual and customary charge or a fee based
on an Agency fee schedule. The per diem rate on the Agency fee schedule for secure withdrawal
management and stabilization is set at a flat fee based upon market value, other states’ fees, and
budget impacts.

There is no room and board paid for these services.

Payment for alcohol/drug treatment services is provided to certified facilities on a fee-for-services
basis for specific services.  The Medicaid Agency pays the lesser of the usual and customary
charge  or a fee based on a Medicaid Agency fee schedule. There is no room and board paid for
these services. Licensed chemical dependency professionals who are paid by the facility, provide
services

Except as otherwise noted in the plan, payment for these services is based on fee schedule
rates, which are the same for both governmental and private providers of alcohol/drug treatment
and detoxification services. The Agency’s rates were set as of January 1, 2020, and are effective
for services rendered on or after that date. See 4.19-B I, General, #G, for the agency’s website
where the fee schedules are published.
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